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DATE: 01/03/2023 

 
 

 
 
  

SUBJECT: 
 
 
On 01/03/23 at approximately 1:30 pm a Minnehaha County Highway Department employee was 

working attempting to clear the county’s highways.  The Plow Operator had just assisted a Deputy Sheriff 
with clearing a roadway for travel and suffered a medical emergency.  The Deputy Sheriff was on scene 
almost immediately and attempted to render aid.  Emergency Medical care was dispatched and the 
County Plow Operator was transported to the hospital, but unfortunately died as a result of the medical 
emergency.  The death was from apparent natural causes. 

 
 
 
 
Jeff Gromer 
Chief Deputy 
Minnehaha County Sheriff’s Office 


